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March 6, 2006

RE:  Repayment of Benefits due to Recalculation of Final Compensation
Dear Retiree:

Fifth Third Bank, our prior paying agent for retirement benefits, processed final compensation repayments as deductions to the gross retirement allowance on an after tax basis.  This approach, however, required a calculation at year end to reduce the gross income by the amount of the final compensation repayments made during the calendar year to report the correct taxable income on Form 1099R used for tax reporting. 
However, with the conversion to The Bank of New York (BONY) as our paying agent, the final compensation repayments will be processed as reductions to the “funding” amounts (the various payroll components such as annuity and current service) on a pre-tax basis.  
Thus, in March, FCERA began changing the final compensation repayment of benefits from deductions to the gross retirement allowance, to reductions in the “funding” amounts, thereby decreasing the gross retirement allowance.  Please note that the reduction to your gross retirement allowance may cause a change in your net retirement allowance.  
Your net retirement allowance may increase in the event income taxes are withheld using the percentage method or tax withholding tables, provided no other changes are made to your income tax withholdings, deductions or benefits, such as the cost of living increase.  However, if no income taxes are withheld or a flat tax amount is withheld, there will be no change in your net retirement allowance, again provided no other changes are made to your income tax withholdings, deductions or benefits.  
Please note that this new method of processing the final compensation repayments will not affect the calculation of your cost of living increase, as that calculation will be based on your “funding” amounts before their reduction for the final compensation repayment process. 
We encourage you to seek advice from your own tax professional on the proper method to report the repayment of excess benefits on your tax return. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact us at 559-457-0681.  Thank you.
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